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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES COMMITTEE
EPIC ST. PETE
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2020
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Paula Delgado, Co-Chair, at 10:10 AM.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Holly Beaver, Brandee Butler, Alex Cario, Lisa Conder, Paula Delgado, Mary Frances Jones, Kamaria Laffrey
Members Absent: Daphne Dieudonne, Barbara Szelag, Bernard Washington
Guests Present: Wally DeJesus, Christine Santos, Kristin Ziegler
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for January 23, 2020 were approved (M: Jones, S: Cario).


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on February 5, 2020 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. Actions items included the approval of the 2019-2020 Service Priorities and the addition of Narcan (Naloxone) to the Ryan White Formulary without restriction, cap, or limit.

The Part A Recipient, Aubrey Arnold, announced that Part A received a partial award of $2,088.452 for the 2020-2021 grant year. The remainder of the award is expected in March. All service contracts for the 2020-2021 grant year have been routed to the Hillsborough County Board of County Commissioners and contract renewals will begin in March. The Tampa/St. Petersburg Eligible Metropolitan Area (EMA) applied Ending the HIV Epidemic (EtHE) funds in the amount of $4.1 million, the ceiling amount for our area. Notice of an award is expected in March. Much work is to be expected as the initiative programming ramps up due to the need to build infrastructure and support. The majority of these EtHE funds will be used to support linkage to care and other programs that address determinants of health in order to best meet the needs of vulnerable populations

Part B Lead Agency staff Floyd Egner announced that Part B contracts will expire on March 13, 2020 and all are to be renewed on the current terms for an additional year. This will be the last renewal before a Request for Proposals (RFP) is issued. The RFP is tentatively scheduled for release in the fall, but the timetable has not yet been determined.

Dr. Levy-Clarke, an ophthalmologist with the iExam Foundation gave a presentation to Care Council members on manifestations of HIV in the eyes. Dr. Levy-Clarke is exploring avenues to provide eye exams for people living with HIV in the future. 

Guests from Health and Human Services (HHS) gave a presentation on the Ready, Set, PrEP initiative. Ready, Set, PrEP is a federal initiative to help individuals at risk for HIV without prescription drug coverage access PrEP.

Quality Management consultalt David Cavalleri presented on the 2018-2019 Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism (AAM). The AAM is required, by HRSA, for all Part A funded jurisdictions to determine how effectively the program is administered.


	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Member Alex Cario thanked everyone for helping her with her client who is undocumented, particularly Paula Delgado and Brandee Butler who followed up with resources. Alex reported that the client was able to find a new job and was connected with a lawyer to help him with his immigration status.


	SPRING EVENT PLANNING
	Members began planning the 2020 spring event. The event will be held in Tampa this year at Metro Inclusive Health. Members discussed using the “Petals of Purpose” theme that was used for the spring event last year.  Members discussed a date and picked Friday, May 15th from 11:00 AM to 1:00 PM. Paula was able to secure the room reservation during the meeting. 
Members discussed possible speakers on topics including yoga, meditation, and self care. Kamaria Laffrey stated she knows a yoga teacher who may be able to help. Alex Cario stated that Children’s AIDS Foundation may be able to help if the speaker requires a fee. Members also discussed bringing in a mental health counselor to talk about self care and mental health. Members from the case management agencies will ask around to see if anyone is available from their agencies. 

Members still need to find a sponsorship to pay for food. Paula will ask Metro and Mary Jones will check with her contacts. Members discussed serving something light—sandwiches, and fruit and veggie trays. Lisa Conder volunteered Help Us Help U to provide dessert. Children’s AIDS Foundation can provide gift baskets, including journals, soaps, face masks, etc. 



	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	Paula Delgado updated members that World of Women (WoW) is continuing to evolve and grow their meetings. Paula will send out the flyer for more information. 

National Women and Girls HIV Awareness Day is on March 10th. Kamaria Laffrey will be speaking at an event for Women and Girls Day on Saturday, March 14th at Metro Inclusive Health. Kamaria will send the flyer to staff for distribution. 
Positively U is having a girls talk event at WellCare in Tampa on Tuesday, March 17th from 12:00 PM to 2:00 PM. Topics will include self esteem and positive self image. Guests don’t have to be living with HIV but there will be an emphasis on HIV.



	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	Alex Cario announced that the National Conference on Social Work and HIV will be in New Orleans May 20th through the 23rd. Scholarships are available. Registration is also open for the National Ryan White Conference in Washington, D.C. August 11th through 14th. Alex will send information on both conferences to staff for distribution.


	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 10:46 AM.
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